
IN THE NEWS 
District Sports 
On Wednesday, the annual Districts Sports event took place at  
The Deanes. We took a team of children from Key Stage 2 to  
participate in the various track and field events. It was a  
fantastic afternoon and we are so proud of all of the children  
for their efforts! We completed against Woodham Ley, Kingston  
and Westwood Primary Schools. I am thrilled to say that we had  
many children who were placed 1st, 2nd or 3rd receiving a medal 
 and we did well overall. A very proud moment, especially how  
the children showed resilience when competing in the heat. 

 
Open Door 
We were thrilled to be able to open our doors once again to families in order for the 
children to share their work after school on Thursday. They have worked so hard this 
year and are (and should be) very proud of all they have achieved. They love to share 
what they do in school with those at home. This, coupled with their school reports that 
went out tonight, should give you a great insight into how well your children have 
progressed this year. Again, so much to be proud of! 
Reminders for next week 
Next week is our last week in school before breaking up for the Summer on Thursday 
21st July. It is a very busy week with lots going on in school! It is also due to be extremely 
hot for the first part of the week so please ensure your child has a sun hat, sun cream 
applied and has plenty of water. We will be minimising time outside, however when 
children are outside we will be utilising the shady spots.  
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EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

CELEBRATE  
Montgomerie Mentions: Alexa, Jake, Sophia, Curie Class, Tommy, Ayla, Isabelle, Darren, Jaxon, 
Jacob, Oliver H, Elsie-Mai, Daisy Mai, Branson Class, The District Sports Team. 
VIP Lunchers: Raffi and Amiee 
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ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

The Royals Class 94.33% Below national 
Peacock Class 94.33% Below national 
Curie Class 92.08% Below national 
Attenborough Class 95.92% Almost at national 
Barnardo Class 92.59% Below national 
Branson Class 97.24% Above national 
Luther King Class 92.26% Below national 
Whole School this week 94.16% Below national 
Whole School this year 92.90% Below national 
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